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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was 
held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New Jersey on May 25, 2023.  The 
meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Mayor Wilczynski who welcomed everyone who is joining the 
meeting in the audience and on Zoom Webinar.   
 
Mayor Wilczynski asked that the Municipal Clerk read the open public meetings statement: “In compliance 
with the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied.  The meeting dates for the 
year are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building 
and on the Borough Website, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies 
are sent to The Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger.  Notice of this meeting by the May 16, 2023 Sunshine 
Notice was sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted on the public 
bulletin board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 

PRESENT:   Councilmembers Susanne Lovisolo, Matthew O’Toole, Tyler Yaccarino, 
Joseph Daloisio and Mayor Amy Wilczynski 

  
ABSENT:        Councilwoman Liz Homan and Councilman Ed O’Connell 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Raymond Wiss, Borough Attorney  
   Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk 
   John Gil, Director of Communications 
   Ron Kistner, Director of Operations/Administrative Officer 
 

FLAG SALUTE:  Mayor Wilczynski led the salute to the flag. 
 

PRESENTATIONS:     

A. Proclamation: LGBTQ+ Pride Month (June 2023).  Mayor Wilczynski read the Proclamation into 
 the record: 

“A CEREMONIAL PROCLAMATION FOR LGBTQ+ PRIDE MONTH 
 WHEREAS, on June 28, 1969, at the Stonewall Inn in New York City, a courageous group of 
citizens resisted harassment and maltreatment, setting in motion a series of demonstrations which 
became known as the Stonewall Uprising and are widely considered to constitute the most important 
events leading to the gay liberation movement and the modern fight for LGBTQ+ rights in America; 
and  
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 WHEREAS, while the LGBTQ+ rights movement has realized much progress, there is more 
work to be done. As long as the promise of equality for all remains unfulfilled, all Americans are 
affected. If we can work together to advance the principles upon which our Nation was founded, 
every American will benefit; and 

 
 WHEREAS, all people deserve to live with dignity and respect, free from fear and violence, and 
be protected against discrimination, regardless of their gender identity or sexual orientation. During 
LGBTQ+ Pride Month, we celebrate the proud legacy LGBTQ+ individuals have woven into the 
fabric of our Nation, we honor those who have fought to perfect our Union, and we continue our 
work to build a society where every child grows up knowing that their country supports them, is 
proud of them, and has a place for them exactly as they are; and  
 
 WHEREAS, Allendale promotes a proud Stigma Free community, accepting people from all 
walks of life, 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, we, the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale, NJ, do hereby 
proclaim June 2023 as LGBTQ+ Pride Month in the Borough of Allendale.” 
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that the Democratic Club will be putting ribbons around the downtown 
poles in the next upcoming months.  Jesse Velten of the Democratic Club was present in the 
audience. 

 
B. Proclamation: National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month (September 2023) 

Proclamation presented to the Allendale Woman’s Club.  Mayor Wilczynski read the 
Proclamation into the record: 

 
“PROCLAMATION IN HONOR OF  

NATIONAL OVARIAN CANCER AWARENESS MONTH 
 

WHEREAS, ovarian cancer continues to have one of the highest mortality rates of any cancer, 
and it is a leading cause of cancer deaths among women in the United States; and  

 
WHEREAS, each September especially, we remember the mothers, sisters, and daughters we have 

lost to ovarian cancer, and we extend our support to those living with this disease; and 
 
WHEREAS, each year, thousands of women are diagnosed with, and go on to battle valiantly 

against this disease.  Yet, ovarian cancer remains difficult to detect, and women are often not diagnosed 
until the disease has reached an advanced stage.  Because early detection is the best defense against 
ovarian cancer, it is essential that women know the risk factors associated with the disease; and 
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 WHEREAS, during National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month and throughout the year, we 
commend all the brave women fighting this disease and recognize their families and friends’ 
compassion and encouragement.  And in memory of all the brave women who have lost their lives to 
ovarian cancer, and in support of generations of women to come, let us recommit to reaching a safer, 
healthier future for all our citizens; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Allendale Woman’s Club will be placing teal ribbons around trees throughout the 
Borough of Allendale as part of “Turn the Towns Teal”, a campaign to raise awareness of ovarian cancer. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, I, Amy Wilczynski, on behalf of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale, do hereby proclaim September 2023 as National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month in the 
Borough of Allendale and thank the Allendale Woman’s Club for all their efforts to raise awareness of 
this disease.  I call upon citizens, government agencies, organizations, health-care providers, and 
research institutions to raise ovarian cancer awareness and continue helping Americans live longer, 
healthier lives. And I urge women across the country to talk to their health-care providers and learn 
more about this disease.” 
 
Mayor Wilczynski thanked the Woman’s Club.   

 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: 
 
Jesse Velten, 68 Elbrook Drive, Allendale, President of the Democratic Club of Allendale thanked the 
Mayor and Council for adopting the proclamation and giving them the ability to do the ribbons in town 
again.  This will be our third year.  It’s been well received.  We appreciate being able to do it. 
 
Heidi Gross, 43 Berkshire Place, Allendale, thanked the town of Allendale for their support for the 
Autumn Years Living Expo that she’s been putting up for the past three years.  She stated she is very 
passionate about the seniors in our community and this is something she’s been doing for about nine years, 
but the past three have been outside of the Red Barn.  It’s grown in numbers.  It’s grown in positive 
feedback.  It turned into something amazing.  I will be moving out of town, but I will be back.  Autumn 
Years magazine PO Box will still be in Allendale.  Ms. Gross thanked the Allendale Police Department for 
their assistance that day.  Thank you to Ron Kistner, Department of Public Works for being very helpful.  
Mayor Wilczynski thanked Ms. Gross for overseeing and taking care of our seniors for so many years.  
 
Lisa Katz, President of Allendale Woman’s Club, thanked the Mayor and Council for the Turn the Town 
Teal proclamation.  She stated that they created such awareness for it in the past and will continue to do 
that going forward.    Mayor Wilczynski thanked Ms. Katz.  
 
No one else from the public came forward. 
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ADMINISTRATION:   
 
 A. Agenda Review: 
 

Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the agenda and stated we just have the Consent Agenda which 
consists of things that are mostly routine, but would like to point out a few.  Crestwood Lake 
salaries are on for the opening of Crestwood Lake.  A few Liquor License renewals.  A Bergen 
County grant for the tennis courts by Red Barn.  We have had a sport court-like surface on 
there for the last seven years and it’s ready to get redone with a proper tennis court and pickle 
lines as well.   

 
B. Council Committee Reports: 

 
Councilman O’Connell – Department of Public Works  (absent) 
 
Councilman Joseph Daloisio – Land Use Board 
Councilman Daloisio stated the Land Use Committee met this morning.  The variance 
application project to help residents understand a little bit better about what kind of 
variances they need, how to speak and bring in references when they come before the Land 
Use Board is in rough draft.  I sent it to the committee members for review.  It also has 
definitions so that the residents are prepared before they come before the board.   
 
We had some other brief discussions.  We still continue to look over different sections of our  
Allendale code.  We’re looking into some language changes to bring everything up to today’s 
standards.  One resident brought some concern up about bamboo.  We had a brief discussion 
about bamboo.  Our code really doesn’t address it.  It’s such an intrusive plant where once 
you plant it you really can’t get rid of it.  If you live next to someone who has bamboo and it 
starts to encroach on your property, it’s hard to keep it at bay.  We’re looking into some 
possible additions to our code about that.  We would encourage residents to please don’t plant 
new bamboo because it never goes away.  We’re going to ask John Gil to potentially put 
something in the newsletter next month about that as a courtesy.   
 
We also had some brief discussions about residents who call town hall with issues.  We do 
look at them and talk about them.  Several residents brought up an ongoing issue regarding 
Crescent Place.  We were able to put some money into the budget that got passed at the last 
council meeting so that repair to that section at the end of Crescent Place will be happening.  
Thank you to Ron Kistner, our Borough Engineer and to everybody in the past who spent a 
lot of time and effort to work on that and rectify that situation for those residents down there.  
It is moving forward.   
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Mayor Wilczynski stated that she took a peek at the document that was put together for Land 
Use and it’s very impressive.  She said, you, obviously, spent a ton of time on that.  It’s to the 
benefit of the residents.  We want the residents to be able to come into our Land Use Board 
and not feel intimidated when they put in an application to try to improve their homes.  It 
can be intimidating to residents.  I look forward to reading it.  Thank you very much for that.   
Mayor Wilczynski also stated that they are having a problem with Phragmites at Crestwood 
Lake.  They’ve become super invasive.   
 
Councilwoman Lovisolo – Finance, Human Resources and Administration 
Councilwoman Lovisolo stated Finance, Admin and HR hasn’t had a meeting.  Our spring-
cleaning day and environmental day that was held last Saturday was great.  Thank you to 
Chief Dillon for being there.  Thank you to John Gil for your invaluable help that day.  Our 
Green Team, Mark Savastano, Steven Carlton and former councilman Jim Strauch really 
worked like troopers that day.  Thank you to our CERT members who were so instrumental 
in directing people through.  It worked seamlessly.  The plant sale was going on the same 
day.  Over at the Fell House I had Joanne Hart (phonetic) assisting me over there with the 
clothing drive.  Other volunteers showed up that day as well.  One mom brought her two 
sons who were a huge help with the paper shredding.  She brought coffee for the volunteers 
from Dunkin Donuts.  We had a really good day.        
 
The library had a “Newcomers to Allendale” event at the library, which was really well 
received.  It was bringing together people who moved into town the past three to five years.  
Most of us from council were there.  Kudos to the library for putting this event on.   
 
Councilwoman Homan – Water, Sewer and Public Utilities  (absent) 
 
Councilman O’Toole – Public Safety 
Councilman O’Toole stated that the Public Safety Committee’s next meeting is next Tuesday.  
At our next council meeting we will be swearing in three of our new officers; two alternate 
route candidates, one from Bergen County and one from Morris County and one transferring 
from another department.  We are live with our digital meters downtown.  One dollar per 
hour.  This does not apply to shoppers parking or monthly commuter passes; just the 
commuter parking lot. 
 
Councilman O’Toole read Councilman O’Connell’s DPW report which he stated that the 
American flags were installed in the downtown area this week.  Flower planters are being 
installed tomorrow morning.  The clock renovation for the clock tower project was 
completed today.  The new fence has been installed around Crestwood Lake playground.  The 
lake is ready for the Memorial Day weekend grand opening.    
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Councilman Yaccarino – Facilities, Parks and Recreation 
Councilman Yaccarino stated the last committee meeting was Thursday morning.  It was a 
brief meeting.  I just want to make sure that we’re all on the same page with regards to 
facilities.  As Councilman O’Toole stated, we are ready for Crestwood Lake this weekend.  
We took a look at the weather forecast before and we’re going to be in the mid 70’s with a 
lot of sun.  Hopefully, we will have a nice turnout at Crestwood on Monday.  The parade is 
on Monday.   
 
We discussed some other things at our meeting that we will be picking up in June once we 
get through the lake.  Thank you to Ron and his team for assisting with the opening.  We 
know that we are ready to go.      

 
C. Mayor’s Report: 

 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that 220 West Crescent is coming along and looks like it is almost 
built.  All the walls are there.  You can see where the courtyard is going to be.  We are very 
close to going to bid for our community center.  The community center is going to be directly 
in front of the 70 rental units.  We’re going to bid, but most likely there will be a different 
bidder.  The buildings will be touching.  Inside of our community center will be a gym and 
a community room.  The community room is for all of the organizations in the borough.  We 
have a lot of volunteer organizations in the borough.  They are run by amazing committees.  
The one side that’s going to be the community room will have a divider.  It will also have a 
kitchenette area.  The other side is more like a gym and can also be used for meeting rooms, 
but it will be lined for a gym.  That will have a kitchen, which will have a door that you can 
serve out of.  When you first walk in there’s a big hallway.   
 
The library is staying at the library.  The borough offices are staying here.  The council 
chambers are staying here.  It’s 100 percent for the community.  It’s not going to be rented 
out for other towns.  It’s just going to be for Allendale residents and our volunteer 
organizations.  
 
I want to remind everybody how fortunate we were to buy that property and have the 
foresight to purchase that property.  Our town is a really well-planned out town.  If you look 
at some of the other towns and what they’re going through and the hundreds of condos that 
are going up, we are very lucky that we have done what we did to satisfy our fair share 
housing, especially with our special needs, as well as purchase this property and then build 
it in a way that we want it to be built.   There are some challenges that are coming up, but I 
think we’ve done a great job and I really look forward to this wonderful  
addition to the community.   
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Councilwoman Lovisolo stated that she had the opportunity to attend the library board 
meeting and they really are doing amazing things for all of the community; young and old.  
She stated that they are always looking to think outside the box.  They have so many 
programs and things that are outside of just books in a library.  They rent out (free for 
Allendale library cardholders) anything from a laminating machine to a big screen with 
projector and also some tools.  They are holding a fundraiser right now, so I encourage 
everybody, if you can, please support our library.   
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated our Memorial Day parade is a wonderful tradition in Allendale.  
The Holiday Observers have really stepped up as they always do and this is their second year 
running it.  It is going to start at 9:30 a.m.   We will then have our beautiful ceremony after 
that and then people can go to the firehouse for refreshments.  It will be a wonderful day in 
Allendale.  Our town is looking all spruced up thanks to Ron Kistner and his crew.  We really 
look forward to a wonderful day celebrating our veterans.    
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that at the next council meeting, Councilman O’Toole mentioned 
that we will be swearing in three of our officers.  We are also going to be honoring Armed 
Forces Day.  Armed Forces week is technically this week.  We’re going to celebrate it at our 
next council meeting and we’re gathering all of the names of Allendale people who are 
serving.  There’s a ton of Allendale kids who are serving right now.  Allendale is going to do 
this every year.  Their parents or whoever is in town are going to come in and we’re going to 
read their names and have Armed Forces Day every year.  A very patriotic meeting.  We also 
have some other proclamations, but I can’t say what they are because they are a surprise.  If 
you’re around, you should try to attend the meeting.   
 
Again, thank you, Ron, for all of the beautiful improvements around town.  I’m meeting with 
the DPW tomorrow morning at 7:00 a.m. to help hang up the planters.          

 
D. Staff Reports:  

 
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk, stated two days ago was her one-year anniversary 
with the Borough of Allendale and she thanks everyone for their patience and support.  She 
also thanked Former Acting Clerk Michelle Reilly for her support in the beginning and being 
available to the clerk’s office staff for any questions when needed.        
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John Gil, Director of Communications, stated that he helped with the second annual spring 
cleanup.  The Green Team did a fantastic job in organizing and it was great working with 
members of CERT.  Yesterday, I manned the Allendale booth at the Autumn Years event 
which was fantastic meeting the seniors of our town and we had a lot of other towns too.  It 
was a great day.   
 
Ray Wiss, Borough Attorney, stated that Tom Bouregy from my office has been working with 
the mayor and her committee with respect to the community facility.  That seems to be 
progressing.  The cell tower extension lease for the one-year extension was executed by the 
carrier yesterday.  The mayor has executed it this evening.  That’s in place.  It will give us a 
year to negotiate a new agreement.  It’s a revenue source for the borough.  Tim from my 
office has been working with the clerk’s office on OPRA requests, which is an ongoing flow.  
On my behalf, I’ve been working with the chief on several police matters.   Our neighbors in 
Saddle River apparently did not keep up with their low- and moderate-income housing 
obligation and are now putting up some rather substantial projects that are entirely dedicated 
to low- and moderate-income housing.  Their sewer flow comes through our system, so I’ve 
been working with our borough engineer and Ron with putting together a new agreement 
with Saddle River on sewer flow and also with Ramsey.   
 
We had our weekly meeting this morning on the aftermath of the Veolia transfer of the water 
system.  Veolia has their surveyor out in the field who is locating all of the infrastructure that 
we are transferring and have closed, transferred to Veolia so that metes and bounds 
descriptions can be prepared and then, ultimately, my office can prepare the deeds to get 
them recorded.  I got a report today from their field person.  He is more than 50 percent done 
with the project which has three phases; locate where the utilities are; create a metes and 
bounds description of where it is located on the property once they found it; and then the 
legal end to record the easement so we can use that as the transfer document from the 
Borough to Veolia.  Even though the closing has taken place and most of the money that was 
payable to the borough has been received, there is some remaining escrow which gets 
transferred to the borough once those other steps are done.  We meet either once a week or 
every other week with Veolia’s attorneys and field people to try to get that all shaped up.  
Even though it’s slow, it’s progressing in an orderly fashion.   
 
Ron Kistner, Director of Operation/Administrative Officer, reported that the public service 
bare steel replacement projects are moving along very nicely.  They will probably be here 
through November.  There are still county roads to do on Forest and East Allendale.  I’m in 
contact with the contractor a couple times a week.  He sends us the list tomorrow on what 
roads will be done.  John Gil does a great job communicating that on the borough website.  
I’ll be dealing with public service going forward.   
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Before we do any paving, we’re dealing with Northwest Bergen Utility Authority to do sewer 
inspections and cleaning.  Also, with Veolia and the test kits for the lead lines.  The other 
project is down at the DPW, the old water garage building.  Veolia is doing the temporary 
PFAS building setup.  It’s very detailed.  It’s moving along very nicely.  It’s pretty much a 
daily meeting with the contractor and representatives from Mott McDonald, the Veolia 
engineers.  
 
Mayor Wilczynski thanked Mr. Kistner for coordinating the paving.     
 
Mike Dillon, Police Chief stated that he is working with the Holiday Observers and the 
Public Works Department in organizing a safe parade and July 4th.  Both events that I’m 
happy to attend, but happier when everyone is safe.  There is a large amount of preparation 
for both events and I appreciate everyone’s cooperation.   
 
Five new officers starting next month.  These will replace officers who retired or otherwise 
resigned.  I’m also excited to start the promotional process for sergeant.  This is for existing 
officers.  Finally, one of the hats that I wear is also the administrator for Swift Reach, which 
is the reverse 911 program.  Swift Reach was bought by Rave.  I can ensure that everything 
will transfer over seamlessly.   
 

Councilman Yaccarino stated that he forgot to mention this Saturday at 9:00 a.m., Allendale will be hosting 
the Northwest Bergen Councilmembers Association at the Red Barn, weather permitting, otherwise, we 
will be here.   
 
Councilman Daloisio stated on behalf of the Holiday Observers he would like to thank Chief Dillon and 
Mr. Kistner for all the extra time and effort they have been putting in to keep all these events safe and well 
running.  We really appreciate the support and help.   
 
CONSENT AGENDA: 
 
Matters listed below are considered routine and will be enacted by one motion of the Council and one roll 
call vote.  There will be no separate discussion of these items unless a Council member requests an item be 
removed for consideration. 
 

RES 23-147:  Authorization for Ribbon Hanging in Recognition of Pride Month–Democratic 
Committee of Allendale. 
 
RES 23-148:  Authorization for Municipal Clerk to Sign “Turn the Towns Teal” Participation 
Letter – Allendale Woman’s Club. 
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RES 23-149:  Appointment of Borough Professional -Redevelopment Attorney. 
 

RES 23-150:  Authorization of 2023 Crestwood Lake Salaries - Supplement Three. 
 

RES 23-151:  A Resolution Authorizing a Refund of a Donation Error. 
 

RES 23-152:  Authorize Renewal of ABC Liquor Licenses For 2023-2024. 
 

RES 23-153:  Authorizing Submission of A 2023 Bergen County Open Space Trust Fund Municipal 
Park Improvement Grant Application. 

 
RES 23-154:  Approval of 2023/2024 Contract for Two Class III Special Law Enforcement Officers 
at Northern Highlands High School. 

 
RES 23-155:  A Resolution Authorizing the Appointment of Municipal Representatives to The 
Bergen County Community Development Regional Committee. 

 
RES 23-156:  A Resolution Authorizing Inclusion in The Bergen County Community Development 
Program Fiscal Years 2024, 2025 And 2026. 

 
RES 23-157:  A Resolution Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with the County of Bergen 
to Supersede the Cooperative Agreement Dated July 1, 2021, and Amendments Thereto Establishing 
the Bergen County Community Development Program. 

 
RES 23-158:  Approval of May 25, 2023 List of Bills. 

 
RES 23-159:  Approval of Waiver of Fees for 2023 Crestwood Lake Membership. 

 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo that the Consent Agenda be and is 
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye/abstain 23-158 
Councilman O’Connell: absent  Councilman Daloisio aye 

 
For the record, Councilman Yaccarino abstained on Resolution 23-158 and aye to the balance. 

 
 (See Resolutions 23-147 through 23-159  

attached and made a part hereof) 
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  None. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilman Yaccarino that the May 11, 2023 Work Session and 
May 11, 2023 Regular Session minutes be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
Councilman O’Connell: absent  Councilman Daloisio: aye 

 
(See May 11, 2023 Work Session and Regular Session minutes 

attached and made a part hereof) 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON ANY ITEM:  
 
Kevin Wood, 57 Meeker Avenue, Allendale, asked what Resolution 23-151, Authorizing the Submission of 
a 2023 Bergen County Open Space Trust Fund Memorial Park Improvement Grant application is.  Mayor 
Wilczynski stated that it was the tennis courts that she talked about earlier.   
 
Mr. Wood said the former site of the Black Stone Millwork, how is that staying on budget, and if the Mayor 
and Council know the numbers on that.  Mayor Wilczynski said we do not own that piece anymore.  We 
bought the property and flipped it.  There is a company called Hampshire that bought the 230, which was 
the warehouse in the back, which is now a functional warehouse.  They also bought the land of 220, except 
for our strip.  That’s all on them.  We have not started ours yet.  We are going to go to bid in another couple 
of weeks.  Then we will see what those numbers come back as.   
 
Mr. Wood asked for clarification.  He asked if we own part of the building.  Mayor Wilczynski said the part 
that we own is the land in front of the rental units right now.  Our building is not up yet.  Mr. Wood asked 
if that is going to become the community center.  Mayor Wilczynski said correct.  Mr. Wood said the U-
shaped building.  And then we own the part that’s not the U?  Mayor Wilczynski said yes.  Mr. Wood asked 
if that’s going to be one floor versus how many floors of the other building.  Mayor Wilczynski said our 
building is going to be one floor.  Mr. Wood asked if there is an anticipated budget for community center.  
Mayor Wilczynski said pre-COVID, we planned on 3.5 million.  We’re going to go bid and get the lowest 
bidder based on what our needs are and we will have to see how those numbers come in.   
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We also have a grant that we received for $750,000 and we are putting in for another one.  Mr. Wood asked 
if anything that’s not covered from the grant will be deficit spending?  Mayor Wilczynski said no it won’t 
be deficit spending because we have a PILOT on both the front and back building that the borough received 
significant revenue so this will not cost taxpayers any money.       
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by Councilman 
Daloisio, with second by Councilman Yaccarino, and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:07 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________     June 15, 2023    
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 
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